7

 NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
9 November 2018
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
POETRY EVENT IN NELSON TONIGHT
Poet Saradha Koirala will read from her new collection Photos of the Sky at Volume bookshop, 15 Church Street, Nelson, on Friday 9 November, 5 pm.

Photos of the Sky (published by The Cuba Press) starts with a declaration; ends in realisation. In between is a journey of reaching across the Tasman, shifting to a new home, reaching a place of disquiet and starting again. The full spectrum of emotions brings with it rain, sweat, tears, wildflowers and the promise of snow. Reader more about the book here: https://saradhakoirala.com/books/photos-of-the-sky/
AUTHOR EVENT IN NELSON TOMORROW
Ajax the Kea Dog is the engaging story of conservation heroes Ajax and his handler Corey Mosen, who traverse remote parts of the South island tracking nests as part of the kea conservation effort. The heart-warming book is fully illustrated.

Corey Mason will be speaking at Page & Blackmore Booksellers, 254 Trafalgar Street, at 11am on Saturday 10 November, accompanied by Ajax. 

NELSON ROMANCE WRITERS MEETING

The Nelson branch of Romance Writers of NZ meets on the second Saturday of every month. They meet at 2 pm at the National Party Office, corner of Waimea & Quarantine Roads, Nelson. 
Their next meeting is on Saturday 10 November, when the topic for discussion will be ‘What makes a good story?’ 

Visitors are always welcome. If you are not an RWNZ member already, you are welcome to attend a meeting before deciding to join. For more information contact LaVerne Clark at 4clarksnelson@gmail.com, phone 03-546 4440.

LITERARY EVENTS AT TAPAWERA  ARMISTICE WEEKEND

To mark the centenary of signing the armistice that ended World War 1, and to celebrate its military camp heritage, the Tapawera community is holding a weekend-long series of events over 10 & 11 November. See the full programme here: https://www.tapawera.nz/
The following events may be of particular interest to writers –

Saturday 10 November, Tapawera Hotel

7 pm: Open mic poetry. The MC is Mark Raffills and the theme is Peace. Turn up on the night, all welcome.
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8 pm: The War Prayer Concert with Mark Raffills.

‘The War Prayer’ is a scathing indictment of war, and particularly of blind patriotic and religious fervour as motivations for war. When Twain’s publisher rejected the piece as being sacrilegious, the author said: ‘I have told the whole truth in that [poem] and only dead men can tell the truth in this world. It can be published after I am dead.’ It was written in 1905, but not published until 1923.

Mark Raffills’ performance of ‘The War Prayer’ will be accompanied by four musicians – Lisa Williams, Leigh Strange, Phill Simmonds and Andy Dolling – with a selection of peace/war-themed songs.
They will also be performing The War Prayer Concert at Riverside Hall on Friday 9 November, 8 pm.

Sunday 11 November, The Paddock (children’s tent)

12.15 pm: Guest Author Jennifer Beck will be reading from her children’s books. 

1.45 pm: Jennifer Beck will be joined by illustrator Robyn Belton to speak about writing and illustrating children’s books. Jennifer and Robyn have collaborated on several books, including The Bantam and the Soldier, which won Best Picture Book and Book of the Year Award at the 1997 NZ Post Book Awards for Children and Young Adults. This talk is a free event, but it would be appreciated if people could reserve a seat by contacting Sandra Rogan at sandrarogan70@gmail.com, 03-522 4617.

LETTERPRESS WORKSHOP IN NELSON THIS WEEKEND

Why not print your own book? If you would love to experience the creativity of print, a workshop at The Armarie Room at Founders Park is perfect for you!

This two-day, hands on workshop will immerse you in traditional printmaking and letterpress techniques. Extend your creative capabilities and produce exclusive prints of your own. Experience the world of hand set type, explore paper stocks, hand-mix inks, and print your creation on the vintage printing presses. Led by printmaker Renee Hadlow from The Armarie Room, you can look forward to an inspired and creative weekend.

The workshops take place on Saturday 10 & Sunday 11 November, 10.30 am – 4 pm. Cost: $150/$120 student. Beginner level of difficulty. To book contact Renee at  renee@thearmarieroom.com or by phone 021 629 346. 

NEW COLLECTION FOR LAURA

Congratulations to Laura Solomon, who has a new short story collection called Tales of Love and Disability just published by Woven Words. 
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The stories in Tales of Love and Disability centre around people with some form of disability. In the first story, ‘Prosthesis’, a pianist with a prosthetic hand who plays on cruise ships finds that his hand no longer obeys the signals that his brain is sending it.  The story ‘Castle’ features a boy with muscular dystrophy who discovers that whenever he castles in chess he can travel to other dimensions where he can walk free of his wheelchair and is strong and powerful.

‘Marsha’s Deal’ is about a lady who lives with a rare disease that turns her body to bone whenever it is damaged. She suicides at Dignitas, the Swiss euthanasia clinic, and goes straight to hell.  In hell, she meets the Devil and bargains with him for a chance to live her life again.  He agrees, but there is a price to be paid.

In ‘Those Left Behind’ children in an Ohakune classroom start getting beamed up through the classroom roof in a modern day version of the rapture. ‘Blood and Guts’ tells the story of one woman’s craniotomy. ‘Old Hat’ features a magical hat with the power to grant you your heart’s desire. However, your wishes are fulfilled with a dark twist.  

Tales of Love and Disability is available through Amazon and Fishpond.  
LIVE POETS WELCOME SPECIAL GUEST BEN BROWN 

The next meetings of the local Live Poets Societies feature special guest Ben Brown. 
Ben Brown has written over twenty children’s books as well as short stories for children and adults, general non-fiction, freelance articles and memoir. His poetry has been published in various anthologies in New Zealand and around the world, and Radio NZ and The Radio Network have also recorded him. In 2011 he was the Maori Writer in Residence at the Michael King Writers Centre in Auckland. His poetry collection Between the Kindling and the Blaze was shortlisted in the 2014 Nga Kupu Ora Aotearoa Maori Book Awards. Ben lives in Lyttleton and is a regular performance poet/MC around the country.

The Live Poets Societies meet as follows:

Nelson Live Poets, Tuesday 13 November.  Due to the unexpected closure of their previous venue, The On Inn, this meeting will take place at The Waka, corner of Collingwood & New Streets, Nelson. Doors open 7.30 pm. Bring a poem to share or just enjoy the show. Singer songwriters are also welcome. To read or sing, simply sign up on the night. Koha entry. Please show your support for the new venue by purchasing something from the bar. Contact: Cat Woodward at cat.wodward@outlook.com
Motueka Live Poets, Wednesday 14 November at Armadillo’s, 122 High Street, Motueka at 7 pm. Koha entry. Contact: Maggie Brown at mzbrown@slingshot.co.nz , phone 03-9298150 or text 021-1280991.

	

	


Golden Bay Live Poets, Thursday 15 November at The Mussel Inn, Onekaka at 7.30 pm. Nick Feint will open the evening with live music. Koha entry. Bring a poem to share or just enjoy the show. Singer songwriters are also welcome. Contact: Rose Michel von Dreger at  thewritingforest@gmail.com
COURAGE DAY EVENT IN NELSON
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Every 15 November throughout the world, PEN – the international writers’ organisation that champions freedom of expression – marks the International Day of the Imprisoned Writer.

NZSA, which incorporates PEN, honours this event as Courage Day. It is named jointly after James Courage, a novelist and poet whose novel ‘A Way of Love’ was banned because he dared to express homosexuality in his writing, and his grandmother Sarah Courage, whose book describing colonial life in New Zealand was burned by neighbours who resented comments they thought she made about them.

Courage Day recognises writers who defend the right of free speech, and those who suffer oppression and are killed or imprisoned for their work. 
 The day is being observed in Nelson by an event on Thursday 15 November at Volume bookshop, 15 Church Street, 5.30 pm.

Dana Wensley, the PEN (NZ) Representative for Freedom of Speech, will be talking about the writers whom PEN is focussing on this year. These include Kurdish Iranian writer Behrouz Boochani, whose book ‘No Friend But The Mountains: Writing From Manus Prison’ was written one text at a time over a period of five years from his detention on Manus Island. Local poets will read from works by imprisoned writers. The music will be Sonata for 2 violins (1st movement) by Sergei Prokofiev, performed by Fleur Jackson and Juliet Ayre. Drinks and nibbles will be provided. 
WEST COAST WRITERS 

This group welcomes writers of all genres to write together, get feedback on their work, and to discuss all things ‘writing’ in a respectful, encouraging environment. Don't worry about your level of experience – everyone is welcome! The group meets on the first and third Sundays of the month, 11 am – 1 pm, at the New Coaster's Office, 38 Albert Street, Greymouth. Gold coin donation for venue appreciated. Their next meeting will be on Sunday 18 November. For more details contact Katrina Brown at kbtaiwan@gmail.com.

MARLBOROUGH WRITERS NEXT MEETING

Marlborough Writers meet on the third Tuesday of the month, in the Louvre Room at Fairweathers, 36 Scott Street, Blenheim. Visitors are always welcome. A gold coin donation is requested to cover website costs. 

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 20 November at 12 noon. There will be a 200-word writing exercise on the topic ‘December breakup’. 
For more information contact Annette Rattray at annetterattray@hotmail.com, phone 03-573 6629.

RICHMOND WRITING GROUP: AUTHOR TALK – CLIFF FELL
The Richmond Writing Group is for adults with an interest in writing – whether you’re just thinking about starting to write something, you’re a published author, or somewhere in between. The group meets on the third Tuesday of the month, 1 – 3 pm, in the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library. It’s a great opportunity to meet other people with a shared interest in writing, and to put pen to paper. 
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Each month there is a guest speaker in the first hour, followed by writing or discussion for those who wish to stay on. The next meeting on Tuesday 20 November features local poet and author Cliff Fell.

Cliff is an award-winning poet and author of three books of poems, The Adulterer’s Bible (2003), Beauty of the Badlands (2008) and The Good Husbandwoman’s Alphabet (2014). His poems have appeared in the annual online anthology Best New Zealand Poems, and in various national and overseas publications. Between 2009 and 2016 he was the poetry correspondent on the RNZ national Radio Nights programme.

Cliff is not only a talented writer but a fun and entertaining speaker. Don’t miss this opportunity to hear him talk about his books and writing process.
Everyone is welcome to the Richmond Writing Group, and entry is free. Bring writing materials. For more information contact Pania Walton, Promotions Assistant, Richmond Library at pania.walton@tasman.govt.nz
SUBMISSIONS INVITED FOR FRESH INK 2019
With the success of Cloud Ink Press’ first anthology in 2017, Fresh Ink: A Collection of Voices from Aotearoa New Zealand 2017, they are now taking submissions for the second in the series to be published in late 2019. The anthology will contain works across a range of fields and genres. Writers are invited to submit entries, which can be: prose (fiction or creative non-fiction), poetry, illustrated stories or flash fiction. The submissions can be standalone works or an extract from a longer work. The maximum word limit, per story, is 4000 words, and the cost per entry is $30 (although for shorter works, such as poetry or flash fiction, you may submit up to three entries for the single submission fee).
Submissions are open to all New Zealanders, who are either living in New Zealand or have a New Zealand passport, and will close on 23 December.
 

Please submit your entry using size 12 Times New Roman, 1.5 spacing to info@cloudink.co.nz  including your name, contact details, and accompanying submission fee of $30 to Cloud Ink Press (ASB:12-3083-0323967-00).
 

Fresh Ink is available at all good bookshops, or visit the Cloud Ink bookshop. For more information, go to: https://www.cloudink.co.nz/submissions
TAKAHE SHORT STORY COMPETITION 2019

The 2019 Takahē Short Story Competition will be judged by Nod Ghosh. The first prize is $250, second prize $100. Maximum length is 2500 words. Writers may submit as many previously unpublished short stories as they wish, providing an entry fee of $10 is paid for each one. The results will be announced in August, and all entries will be considered for publication in takahē magazine. Entries may be submitted either by email or by post. The closing date for receipt of entries is 31 March 2019. For full conditions of entry and the entry form, go to: http://www.takahe.org.nz/competitions/
SUBMISSIONS INVITED FROM TOP OF THE SOUTH WRITERS
Writers of Picton invite writers from across the Top of the South to submit original creative non- fiction up to 3000 words and /or poems up to 50 lines for a proposed anthology.

Submissions might be serious, quirky, humorous or prophetic, but on the theme ‘In an Ideal World . . .’ They should be sent in electronic format as an email attachment, together with contact details by 31 January 2019 to 
petergoodhope@gmail.com
Authors retain copyright of their work. Submissions will be subject to editing and proofreading in consultation with the author. 

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for November is Alter Proposal by Mary Bell Thornton. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 appear in Horizons 3, which is available for purchase here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 

The poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 will be included in Horizons 4, which will be published during the later part of 2019. 
